

Glenn & Charlotte Palmer

ARM missionaries formerly in the UK

now assisting missionaries in the UK, Armenia and Romania

3314 Rondaboo Drive • Chattanooga, TN 37419 Email: glennchar74@gmail.com · 423 762 8206

January 2024

Dear Pastor and Friends in the Lord,

"Therefore, we ought to give the more earnest heed to the things which we have heard lest at any time we should let them slip" Hebrews 2:1. This scripture reminds us how important it is for us to carefully listen and apply the Word of God to our lives. For had we not listened, we might have missed hearing the words of salvation. What if the shepherds had not listened to the angels message, "For unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour which is Christ the Lord" Luke 2:11. These shepherds would have missed seeing the Christ-child, the Saviour of the world.

When I was a teenager, my Sunday school teacher had our class memorize John 3:16, and God used that verse to bring me to faith in Jesus Christ. Since that time my life has been guided by the Word of God and I am so thankful. Others, who have not heeded and rejected God's Word, have no hope of eternal life in heaven with Jesus Christ.

The Lord has given us a wonderful year of opportunities to see His working in lives of people. There were those who were not really interested in spiritual things but began to change when they received a New Testament at their door. They read it, trusted Christ as their personal Saviour, and serve in a Bible-believing Baptist church. God's Word works and will not fail, so let us continue to give tracts and Bibles to those we meet. Every soul is precious to God.

We have been blessed to be with our family and friends at Thanksgiving and Christmas. Charlotte got to help decorate for our Thankful Sunday dinner and sing in the Christmas cantata. For over six weeks I have suffered with an inflamed sciatic nerve. It has been most painful but I am improving, just not fast enough for me. The Lord knows why these things happen. We are just looking up and listening for the trumpet and the glorious coming of our Lord.

Thank you to so many who have been praying for us and giving financially to us this past year. We are truly grateful to be working together with you in the Lord's work. May 2024 hold great opportunities to serve in God's harvest fields.

Sincerely in the Lord's work,

Glenn and Charlotte Palmer

Venn Palmer

ARM Acts 20:24

